
 
 

Tioga County Drug & Alcohol Planning Council 
August 9, 2024 

1:30 PM 
 
Board Attendance: Roger Bunn, Diane Weed 
Guest Attendance: Mellissa Parsons, Laurie Roof, Colleen Wilber, Mary Wilson 
 
Call to Order- Diane called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and a Moment of Silence.  
Roger Bunn was nominated to be the council’s Secretary, he accepted.  
 
Secretary’s Report- We will approve last month’s meeting minutes at the next meeting due to the lack of a quorum.  
Business:  
Opioid Settlement Proposal update: Endless Mountain Mobility Alliance (EMMA)submitted a proposal at last month’s meeting. 
After much discussion, the Commissioners have agreed to allocate $25,787.00 for this program. A contract has been submitted for 
review. This would be paid on a monthly invoice. This will give individuals a way to get to and from outpatient treatment.  
 
We are looking to expand Medically Assisted Treatment MAT) at the Tioga County Jail for the suboxone shot. Individuals coming 
in from the state prison are on the shot, there is a difference between the shot and sublingual. These individuals end up with 
symptoms.  
 
Our prevention team is beginning their needs assessment. This needs to be submitted in June 2025. We were able to get data from the 
Pennsylvania Youth Survey (PAYS) and data from the Partnership from the survey that was distributed. The prevention team and 
Drug Endangered Children (DEC) sponsored three free swim nights at the community pools to encourage pro-social activities in the 
County and disperse information. 
 
Events coming up: Dr. Stohecker’s Children’s business fair, Harbor Counseling’s Overdose Awareness Event, we will be hosting a 
roller-skating event this fall with Drug Endangered Children(DEC), and A Walk for Recovery on September 28th.  
 
2023/2024 Trends:  

 



 
 
 
We have been distributing Narcan. We are waiting on a shipment of Xylazine and Fentanyl testing strips. Our plan is to put together 
bags that we will distribute throughout the County. 
 
Regarding the Recovery Hub, we are collectively planning symposiums, and one of them will be in Wellsboro. The planning stages 
are beginning.  
 
Roger made a motion to close the meeting, Diane seconded. Meeting adjourned at 1:55 p.m.  
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